
Rev. Jim Walsh, Pastor
Rev. Chris Lack, Associate Pastor
Deacon Mark Bardonaro, Parish Administrator
Mr. Bill Cavanaugh, Principal
Mrs. Theresa Eagan, Pastoral Associate
Mr. Jim Dickman, Music Director
Mr. Charlie DeZarn, Business Manager

Masses for Sunday
Saturday Vigil:	 4:30 p.m.
Sunday:	 7:30, 9:30 a.m.
	 11:30 a.m.
	 7:00 p.m.

Masses for Holy Days:
See inside for Mass Schedule.

Weekday Masses: 
Monday-Thursday:	 7:30 a.m.
Friday:	 7:30 a.m.
Saturday:	 8:15 a.m. followed by 
	 Marian Devotions &
	 Apostolate for the Dying

Holy Communion Service:
Monday-Saturday:	 6:10 a.m.

Publication Deadlines:
Bulletin:	 Due by Noon 
	 on Monday.
Monthly Report:	 Due by the 12th 
	 of each month.

Parish Office:	 471-7741
Fax:	 471-0363
School Office:	 251-1276
Fax:	 251-6428
E-mail:	 parishoffice@stdominicdelhi.org
Web Site:	 www.stdominicdelhi.org

Parish Membership
New parishioners are invited to contact 
the Parish Office to register. We ask 
current members to notify us of any 
change of address, telephone numbers 
or other important, relevant information.

•	 We welcome Jesus Christ into our lives and give witness to His way of life

•	 Inspired and guided by the Holy Spirit, we strive to be a warm, inviting,  
welcoming, and caring community of people, filled with Faith, Hope and Love

•	 In that Spirit, we provide a meaningful environment and opportunities  
for worship, education and service to our community

Our Mission
We, the family of St. Dominic Parish, 

come together as a Roman Catholic community by 
celebrating the Eucharist as the center of our faith.

G e n e r at i o n s  G r o w i n g  i n  F a i t h .
for Over 80 Years

4551 Delhi  Pike,  Cincinnat i ,  Ohio 45238



Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick
The Sacrament of the Sick is a healing sacrament of the Church. 
Anyone who is sick or elderly and in need of physical or emotional 
healing can come to this sacrament which will be communally 
celebrated annually. Those who would like to receive the sacrament 
before a hospital stay or surgery are invited to call the Parish Office 
to make arrangements. The sacrament is also available to those 
who may be near death. Please call the parish emergency line. 
Someone will respond to your call. Please inform the Parish Office 
when a member of the parish is hospitalized.

Considering Entering the Catholic Church?
RCIA is the process through which adults are fully initiated into the 
Catholic faith community. The process provides for different levels 
of entry. To obtain more information, call Deacon Mark Bardonaro 
at 471–7741.

Infant Baptisms
Attendance at a Parent Pre-Baptism Session is required. Call Theresa 
Eagan at 471-7741, ext. 481.

Sacrament of Reconciliation
Every Saturday, 8:45 a.m. to 9:30 a.m., or by appointment.

Sacrament of Matrimony
One of the engaged or his/her parents must be a registered and 
active parishioner for six months prior to scheduling a wedding. 
Scheduling must take place at least six months in advance of the 
wedding. Weddings are not scheduled during Advent or Lenten 
Seasons. A marriage preparation program is required.

Communion for the Sick and Homebound
Please call the Parish Office to request this service.

ST. DOMINIC CHURCH	 CINCINNATI, OHIO

OCTOBER 23, 2016
THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

MONDAY – OCTOBER 24 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 Intentions of Fr. Jim, Fr. Chris 
		    and Deacon Mark 
TUESDAY – OCTOBER 25 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M. 	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	  Joseph Siebel
WEDNESDAY – OCTOBER 26 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M. 	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M. 	 Cindy Durkin (ANN)
	 8:00 A.M.-NOON 	 Adoration 
THURSDAY – OCTOBER 27 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M. 	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 John Schirmer
FRIDAY – OCTOBER 28 – SAINT SIMON AND SAINT JUDE
	 6:10 A.M. 	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 Intentions of Sarah Rose
	 8:15 A.M.	 Rev. William Jansen
SATURDAY – OCTOBER 29 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service
	 8:15 A.M.	 Intentions of Eichelberger and Metze Families
	 After Mass: 	 Marian Devotions and Apostolate for the Dying
	 4:30 P.M.	 Milton and Joan Binder
SUNDAY – OCTOBER 30 – THIRTY-FIRST SUNDAY
		   IN ORDINARY TIME
	 7:30 A.M.	 Agnes Trissell	  
	 9:30 A.M.	 Carol Herzog
	 11:30 A.M.	 George Hensley (BR)
	 7:00 P.M.	 For Our Parishioners
 

IN MEMORIAM
Please pray for the souls of Harold Niehaus and Louis Fisher who 
died this past week. May they rest in the peace of the Lord.

LITURGICAL MINISTERS NEEDED
We are working on a new list of Liturgical Ministers. Please 
consider serving the Parish by being a Lector, Eucharistic 
Minister or Gift Bearer. If interested in finding out more about any 
of these Ministries, or to sign up, please call the Parish Office at 
471-7741, ext. 0.

THE YEAR OF MERCY
Who am I kidding? If I would do all the right things 
for the wrong reasons, would they still count? 
Probably not. Would God care? Most likely, yes! The 
Gospel paints this picture. The boasting person at 
prayer: I fast, I pray, I tithe, I am faithful – I am not 

like “him”….(and everyone sees this about me). But the humble 
one prays: I am far from perfect, I sin – be full of mercy. The Old 
Testament reading sheds more light. Be like God, Sirach says. 
Attend to the poor, the widow, the orphan (anyone in need), God 
says. Look to them. Care for them. It is right and just behavior.

• How will I boast, not in myself, but in the Lord?
• How will I behave? Whom will I help?

MEN’S SOCIETY LOTTERY
Members of the St. Dominic Men’s Society are selling lottery tickets 
after each Mass at the church doors. Tickets are only $5 each and 
will go to our scholarship fund. 100% of the money raised for the 
scholarship fund goes directly to students attending St. Dominic. 
Tickets will be on sale through the end of October. Each day in 
November (except Sundays) a three-digit number will be drawn 
at random and the winner will receive $100. Your ticket can win 
more than once!!

HOLY HOUR FOR THE DYING
Join us for the Holy Hour for the Dying on the last Tuesday of 
each month. We will meet this month on October 25 at 7:00 p.m. 
in Room 2 of the Parish Center.

MEMORIAL MASS
On Wednesday evening, November 9, at 7:00 p.m., all members 
of our parish who have died this past year will be remembered in 
a special way at our Memorial Mass. We encourage all families, 
friends, and fellow parishioners to join us in song and prayer.
If you will be attending the Mass to remember a loved one who was 
not from this parish, please call the Parish Office at 471-7741, ext. 0 
by November 2 to have them included.

WORLD MISSION SUNDAY
Today we celebrate World Mission Sunday. During this Holy Year 
of Mercy, Pope Francis reminds us that we are all “commissioned 
to announce the mercy of God, the beating heart of the Gospel.” 
Offerings made to the World Mission Sunday collection benefit 
over one thousand mission dioceses across the globe, providing 
education, health care, and seminary and religious formation 
to those most in need. For more information, visit www.
IAmAMissionary.org.



THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME	 OCTOBER 23, 2016

GOLDENAIRES
THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU! The Goldenaires Prayer 
Breakfast was Awesome! Thank you to Fr. Jim for sharing his 
personal time and faith journey with us. Thank you to the extremely 
generous Parishioners who opened their wallets (especially the 
split the pot winners who donated their winnings) to the St. Dominic 
St. Vincent de Paul Society for their much needed ministry. We 
donated $588 overall! What generous parishioners we have here!

You are cordially invited to the Annual Dinner of the Goldenaires. 
The cost for the dinner this year will be $15 per person. The dinner 
will be held in O’Connor Hall on Saturday, November 5. Appetizers 
will be served at 5:30 p.m. and dinner at 6:00 p.m. The cost includes 
soda, coffee, wine, appetizers, dinner, dessert, and entertainment. 
You will have the opportunity to participate in split the pot, as well 
as a game. We look forward to seeing you (anyone and everyone 
over the age of 50) on the Fifth of November. Reservations and 
payment need to be received by Monday, October 31, at the 
Parish Office or by mailing to Joan Wichmann at 5140 Ballantrae 
Ct., Cincinnati, OH 45238.

ST. DOMINIC ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY
We wish to extend a very big “THANK YOU” to all the parishioners 
of St. Dominic. Through your generous donations we were able to 
provide help to many families.

From July through September of 2016, your St. Vincent De Paul 
Society was able to help 64 families and 211 adults and children 
in the Delhi area. Our total receipts for the third quarter of this year 
was $4,215 from poor box collections, parishioner donations, the 
school children and member donations. We were able to pay out 
$15,117 in client aid during the three months of July, August and 
September. The breakdown is as follows:

Rent and Mortgage Assistance	 $	5,088
Duke Energy	 $	4,274
Water Bills	 $	1,645
Food & Gift Cards	 $	3,224
Other Services & Beds	 $	 408
Other St. Vincent De Paul Societies	 $	 477

Once again, thank you so very much for your kindness and 
generosity. Your donations really do make a difference.

Your brothers and sisters in Christ,
St. Dominic St. Vincent De Paul Society

Our future depends on you.
Please remember St. Dominic in your will and estate planning.

Our legal title is St. Dominic Roman Catholic Church.

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE
Offertory Collection 10/16/16:	 $	 15,939
Offertory Collection Last Year:	 $	 15,461
Total Collections were over by:	 $	 478

FOR FISCAL YEAR JULY 1, 2016-JUNE 30, 2017
Year-to-Date Budget:	 $	286,500
Actual Year to Date:	 $	284,025
Under Budget by:	 -$	 2,475

Thank you for your support of our Parish.
May the Lord continue to bless you in your generosity!

ST. DOMINIC NEWS
NEED HELP RAKING LEAVES? – It’s that time of year again. It’s 
getting colder and fall is coming; the leaves are falling. To those 
that may need help, the Cub Scouts from Pack 483 are having our 
annual leaf raking event. The Cub Scouts would love to help rake 
up your leaves and pack them up. If you would like our help, call 
Chris McAllister at 908-3558.

MISCELLANEOUS

FALL CONCERT – The Cincinnati Metropolitan Orchestra, 
conducted by Dave Allen, will present their fall concert, “Creepy 
Classics for Halloween,” on Sunday, October 23, at 3:00 p.m. 
Selections include music from “Star Wars,” “Pirates of the 
Caribbean” and “Wicked,” as well as a number of Halloween 
classics. The mysterious “March to the Scaffold,” bone rattling 
“Danse Macabre” and other haunting melodies will get you in the 
mood for a spooky good time. Also featured are selections from 
“Beauty and the Beast,” and the Harry Potter movies. This free 
concert will be held at Seton High School Performance Hall. Visit 
www.GoCMO or call 941-8956 for more information.

THE JESUIT SPIRITUAL CENTER AT MILFORD offers silent 
retreats rooted in the Spiritual Exercises of St. Ignatius of Loyola. An 
experienced retreat director presents the materials on a particular 
theme, provides reflections on the Scriptures and offers methods of 
how to grow closer to God. Retreats include daily Mass, periods for 
private reflection, spiritual direction, and reconciliation and healing 
services. Some upcoming dates are: October 28-30, November 4-5 
and November 29-December 6. For more information, or to register, 
call 248-3500, ext. 10 or visit www.jesuitspiritualcenter.com.

GENERATIONAL HEALING SERVICE at Our Lady of the Holy 
Spirit Center (5440 Moeller Avenue) on October 25 at 6:45 p.m. 
Presentation on Generational Healing by Jim O’Brien. Holy Sacrifice 
of Mass at 7:15 p.m., followed by Healing Service.

THE CINCY MUSIC SERIES will present 1964 The Tribute 
on Saturday, October 29, at Mount St. Joseph University for a 
celebration of the 50th anniversary of the Beatle’s performance 
at Crosley Field on August 21, 1966. 1964 will recreate the show 
and play the actual set list performed that amazing day. If you were 
there, it will be an opportunity to recreate an incredible memory. 
If you were not, you will have the chance to see what made the 
Beatles the most amazing band in music history. Rolling Stone 
Magazine called 1964 The Tribute “...the best Beatle tribute on 
Earth” and Dick Clark said, “1964 creates the magic of the Beatles.” 
For tickets and information go to www.cincymusicseries.org or 
call 570-0652. For each ticket purchased, $5 can be donated to the 
Catholic elementary school of your choice. The ESAP (Education 
Scholarship and Assistance Foundation) will match the donation 
for a total $10 per ticket contribution. 



LITURGICAL MINISTERS FOR OCTOBER 29 & 30

 SERVERS SCHEDULE GIFT BEARERS LECTORS EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS
(Captains names are listed first.)

8:15 a.m. 
Saturday

Heather Cook
Ally Gilkey    

4:30 p.m.
Saturday

Mikki Thai
Mara Weaver

Sharon Ochs Amy Stevens
Martha Queenan, Mike Queenan, Bob Busam, 
Pat Cusick, Bill Inskeep, Mary Rose Kremer, 
Judy Luebbe

7:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Audry Folzenlogen, 
Jenna Sullivan Open Jim Carroll Grant Honnert, Natalie Honnert, 

Cookie Lamphier, Amy Luken, Evan Honnert

9:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Abby Baker
Taylor O’Leary

Frank and Sue 
Hinkel Mike Nutter

Andrea Moeder, Bob Murphy, Elaine Murphy, 
Deb Neumann, Pay Pachoud, Joann Smith, 
Caitlyn Thai

11:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Marie Specker
Kendal Hart

Otto and Margie 
Walter Fred Meyer

Betty Fraley, Jan Gilbert, Nick Gillespie, 
Lisa Grady, Lisa Graham, 
Nathan Hartung, Mary Lou Hausman

7:00 p.m. 
Sunday  Jerry Krumpelbeck Jim Gerdes

ARCHBISHOP LORI: LECTURE ON “THE GIFT AND CHALLENGE 
OF RELIGIOUS LIBERTY” – On Wednesday, November 2, at 7:30 
p.m. the Most Rev. William E. Lori, Archbishop of Baltimore, will 
deliver the LeBlond Lecture. He will address the subject of “The Gift 
and Challenge of Religious Liberty.” Archbishop Lori is Chairman 
of the United States Catholic Bishops’ Committee for Religious 
Liberty and Supreme Chaplain of the Knights of Columbus. The 
lecture will be held at the Bartlett Pastoral Center, The Athenaeum 
of Ohio/Mount St. Mary’s Seminary (6616 Beechmont Avenue). All 
our welcome and admission is free. 

BEGINNING OF THE NEXT LIFE SEMINAR – Please join Deacon 
Doctor Marc Alexander and Julie Roettker Wednesday, November 
2, at 8:00 p.m. at Our Lady of the Visitation, Church Hall (3172 
South Road) for a discussion of theological and medical issues. 

MCAULEY HIGH SCHOOL PRESENTS The Diary of Anne Frank, 
November 4-6 in their Performing Arts Center (6000 Oakwood 
Avenue) Shows are at 7:30 p.m. on Friday and Saturday and 2:00 
p.m. on Sunday. Ticket are $10 for adults, $8 for students and 
seniors, and $5 for children under 10. Tickets can be purchased 
in advance at www.showtix4u.com or at the door.

YOUNG ADULT FALL RETREAT – Discovering the Romance of 
Catholicism: Why It’s the Perfect Time to Be Catholic. Eagle Eye 
Ministries is holding its annual Young Adult Retreat at Our Lady of 
the Holy Spirit Center (5440 Moeller Avenue) from November 4-6. 
This retreat is for young adults ages 18-35. The cost is $130 married 
couple, $75 individual and $25 per night to stay at the retreat venue. 
There is an additional $5 convenience fee if paying online with a credit 
card. Payments made out to Eagle Eye Ministries can be mailed 
to Aurora Patag, Cincy Retreat Team/5081 Olympic Boulevard/
Erlanger, KY 41018-3164. Contact Aurora Patag with any questions 
at cincyretreatteam@gmail.com. To register, go to https://docs.
google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfrL93q3e5XBrFxzyHhl7x_
WCRhjaSso8li8HzpsKPAEIBkqw/viewform.

ITALIAN DINNER – Join the Elder High School Band at their annual 
Italian Dinner on Sunday, November 6, from 4:00-7:00 p.m. Great 
food, great games, great family fun!!!

EVENING OF MERCY – St. Martin of Tours Parish is hosting an 
Evening of Mercy with Bishop Joe Binzer on Thursday, November 
10. Our gathering will take place in the church and includes a Choral 
Prelude featuring mercy hymns from 6:00-6:30 p.m., a presentation 
by Joseph Binzer, with prayer and song, from 6:30-7:30 p.m., 
followed by a fellowship with dessert and coffee in Fr. Mick Hall. 
As an integral part of our presentation on mercy, we will be taking 
a collection of hats, gloves, mittens, non-perishable food items and 
personal care items for our chapter of St. Vincent de Paul. 
PANTHERS LACROSSE – Panthers Lacrosse sign-ups are open. 
The Panther Lacrosse program is accepting all Cincinnati area 
grade school and middle school boys from Kindergarten through 
8th grade. The program focuses on teaching fundamentals and 
developing skills through practices and games scheduled against 
other local US Lacrosse teams. For more information and signups, 
please visit www.cincypantherslacrosse.com. Please email 
pantherlax4u@gmail.com or call 941-0399 if you have a question. 
SIGN-UPS SCHEDULED TO CLOSE ON DECEMBER 2.
THE ATHENAEUM OF OHIO LAY TUITION REDUCTION 
CONTINUES FOR SPRING SEMESTER – There has never been a 
better time to learn about your Church and grow in faith, knowledge 
and skills! The Athenaeum’s 50% tuition reduction scholarship 
is available to all lay students and will include Spring Semester 
courses taken for Graduate or non-Degreed Certificate credit. We 
offer a Master of Arts in Pastoral Ministry, Theology, Biblical Studies 
and Catholic Studies, a Graduate Certificate in Lay Ministry and 
a non-Degreed Certificate in Lay Ministry. Work towards a degree 
or certificate or simply take a class in an area of interest. We offer 
daytime, evening and Saturday classes at the main campus and 
at St. Ignatius parish in Montfort Heights. Classes begin January 
9, 2017 and registration opens November 2 via the Athenaeum 
website, www.athenaeum.edu. For additional information please 
contact: Fr. David Endres (Athenaeum Dean) at 231-2223 or Dr. 
Susan McGurgan (Director of Lay Pastoral Ministry) at 231-1200. 

SCRIPTURE READINGS FOR SUNDAY, OCTOBER 30
1st Reading: Wisdom 11:22-12:2

2nd Reading: 2 Thessalonians 1:11-2:2 
Gospel: Luke 19:1-10



VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!
The Children’s Liturgy of the Word (CLOW) is one of several ministries for the young children of the parish. The 
Children and their catechists leave the body of the church, going to the Gathering Space for a child-friendly learning 
experience that mirrors the Scripture readings, Creed and Prayers of the Faithful. This takes place during the 
9:30 a.m. Sunday Liturgy.

We are in need of additional volunteers to serve as catechists for our Kindergartners through Second Graders. 
CLOW volunteers must be in compliance with the Archdiocese Decree on Child Protection (VIRTUS) and 
previous teaching experience is not required. Material needed to lead each session is provided. Please consider 
volunteering. Many helpers make for light work! If you can help as a CLOW catechist once each month, or if 
you want more information, contact Theresa Eagan, Pastoral Associate, at 471-7741, ext. 481.


